
No. 3 alarm fire in Lau Fau Shan

     A fire broke out at a warehouse and a recycling site at Deep Bay Road in
Lau Fau Shan at 1.09pm today (November 14), and was upgraded to No. 3 alarm
at 1.20pm.
 
     Firemen are using two jets and mobilising two breathing apparatus teams
to fight the blaze.
 
     No casualties have been reported so far.

Special announcement on fire in Lau
Fau Shan

Attention TV and radio duty announcers:

     Please broadcast the following special announcement as soon as possible,
and repeat it at suitable intervals:

     A fire broke out at a warehouse and a recycling site at Deep Bay Road in
Lau Fau Shan at 1.09pm today (November 14). The Fire Services Department is
conducting a firefighting operation. 

     Members of the public who are being affected by the smoke and an unusual
odour carried by the wind are advised to stay indoors, close their doors and
windows, and stay calm.

Transcript of remarks by CE at media
session before ExCo (with video)

     Following is the transcript of remarks by the Chief Executive, Mr John
Lee, at a media session before the Executive Council meeting today (November
14):

Reporter: Good morning, Mr Lee. I would like to first follow up on the APEC
(Asia-Pacific Economic Cooperation) summit. What are your expectations for
Financial Secretary Paul Chan? What are the goals that Hong Kong is hoping to
achieve during the APEC summit? Second, I would like to follow up on the
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property market as well. We have seen that the Government has partially eased
property cooling measures, but we also have seen in land sales recently that
the results have not been too satisfactory. What do you make of that? Is
there room to further adjust property measures as well? Thank you.

Chief Executive: I think the Financial Secretary has said, either before or
during his visit to the US for the APEC meeting, that he will be introducing
Hong Kong's strengths, attractions, business opportunities and potential to
people whom he comes across in the APEC meeting in the US, and he will also
be expanding the circle of friends. We emphasise, of course, free trade,
collaboration and co-operation, particularly regional co-operation. This is
something that we have been advocating and trying to promote. The Financial
Secretary will of course do that seriously. I have already seen that he has
been meeting counterparts from different economies, obviously expanding the
circle of friends and introducing Hong Kong's attractions and potential to
his counterparts. I am sure that he will do a good job in that regard. He
will be making speeches during the APEC meeting, as I did in the last meeting
I had in Thailand. He will be telling Hong Kong stories, true stories, to
tell the world how Hong Kong can contribute its strengths, how Hong Kong is a
good market for people to come, to invest, and to set up their companies, and
also Hong Kong's strength as the conduit between Mainland cities and the
world. This unique strength of Hong Kong under the "one country, two systems"
principle will be explained fully, and Hong Kong's uniqueness under "one
country, two systems" as the only city that practises the common law system,
which will help investors, particularly those who have been investing in the
key international financial markets which usually also operate on common law
systems, to appreciate the certainty and the rules and regulations that are
being practised in common law jurisdictions. All these strengths will be made
clear and well-known to people that our delegation will meet.

     As regards property markets, I announced some changes to the measures
that we introduced to control speculation. Since the measures were announced,
which was just a month ago, I have seen and learned from the news that there
have been more enquiries made by interested buyers, particularly those who
are regarded as talents, who have come to Hong Kong under our various talent
attraction schemes. Obviously, the market and buyers will take time to
observe the situation and make the decision, because buying a property is,
after all, a major decision for a normal family. It is natural that people
will take time to make that decision. The Government will of course continue
to monitor the market situation. I also understand that the property market
is facing challenges in Hong Kong in the same way as many economies are
facing, which is a high interest rate situation, which may last quite a
while, so it is important for people to make a decision based on their own
abilities and their own financial circumstances. Of course, when the interest
rate is at a rate of almost 5 per cent for deposits, then investment
opportunities will be careful, particularly when the 5 per cent interest rate
is an almost risk-free return on money with deposits. There are various
factors affecting decisions to make by any individuals to buy properties or
not.

     We have been, of course, acquiring land so that we will have sufficient



land to put out to the market when we think it is the right time to do so. We
will continue to monitor the market to decide when will be the right time to
do that. I think it is only natural for people to watch the situation after
the new measures have been announced, which was only one month ago. The
Government's policy is to make clear our policy considerations, be
transparent as much as possible, and try to be helpful to decision-makers who
will have to consider whether they should buy or not buy any property
according to their own situation.
 
(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the transcript.)

FS attends APEC Finance Ministers’
Meeting in San Francisco, US (with
photos/video)

     The Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, attended the Asia-Pacific
Economic Cooperation (APEC) Finance Ministers' Meeting (FMM) in San
Francisco, the United States, yesterday (November 13, San Francisco time).
 
     Proceeding in a few different sessions, the FMM discussed different
issues related to the current global economy and trends of future
development, including the global and regional economic outlook; the fiscal
policy directions of economies; ways of using fiscal policies to promote
supply-side reforms, with a view to enhancing long-term economic output and
achieving development goals such as green transformation and greater
inclusiveness; accelerating the development of green and sustainable finance
as well as voluntary carbon markets by the use of public and community
resources; and the development of digital assets.
 
     Speaking at the meeting, Mr Chan emphasised that strengthening co-
operation among economies in a complex and rapidly changing global order will
be beneficial to addressing various global challenges, consolidating post-
epidemic economic recovery and growth, and jointly creating regional
prosperity and high-quality growth. He also briefed the meeting on Hong
Kong's latest economic and financial situation, as well as the Hong Kong
Special Administrative Region Government's drive to actively nurture new
industries to create new impetus for economic development. This includes
making great strides to attract enterprises and talents engaging in the
industries of life and health technology, artificial intelligence and data
science, fintech, advanced manufacturing, new materials and new energy, with
a view to speeding up the vibrant development of the relevant industry
ecosystems. He said that Hong Kong's prosperous development will bring
immense opportunities for enterprises and investors in the region.
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     Mr Chan also elaborated on Hong Kong's strategies and actions in
addressing climate change, in particular its progress in green and
sustainable finance, including green fundraising, disclosure arrangements,
standards setting, project certification and capacity building, as well as
the development of the voluntary carbon market. He also outlined Hong Kong's
policy directions in promoting responsible and sustainable digital asset
development, including regulating relevant trading platforms under the "same
business, same risk, same regulation" principle, and the preparation of
consultation on regulating stablecoins.
 
     During the FMM, Mr Chan met with the Secretary of Finance of the
Philippines, Dr Benjamin Diokno. The meeting sought to understand the latest
economic and social developments of both places.
 
     In the evening, Mr Chan had dinner with Hong Kong residents living in
San Francisco to understand their work, life, as well as business or career
development in the United States.
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closed

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible and repeat it at regular
intervals:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (November
14) that Tai Kok Tsui Swimming Pool in Yau Tsim Mong District has been
temporarily closed for cleaning and superchlorination following the discovery
of a small amount of faeces in the pool.

     It will be reopened at 3.25pm today.

     The department appeals to swimmers to be considerate and to keep the
swimming pools clean. They are advised not to swim after a full meal and
should use the toilet facilities if necessary before swimming.
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